
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

Meeting Decision Session - Executive Member for 
Children, Young People and Education 

Date 14 September 2021 

Present Councillor Cuthbertson 

  

 

9. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
The Executive Member was asked to declare any personal 
interests not included on the Register of Interests, any 
prejudicial interests or any disclosable pecuniary interests that 
he may have in respect of business on the agenda. He 
confirmed he had none. 
 

10. MINUTES  
 
Resolved: That the minutes of the Decision Session held on 19 

January 2021 be approved and signed by the 
Executive Member as a correct record. 

 
11. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak at 
the meeting under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme. 
 

12. NEW EARLY YEARS AND CHILDCARE PLACES ON 
LOWFIELD GREEN  
 
The Executive Member considered a report that sought 
agreement to the setting up of an Early Years and Childcare 
Capital Panel to consider applications from local providers to 
create new early years and childcare places to meet parental 
demand arising from the new sustainable development on 
Lowfield Green.  

 
The Head of Early Years and Childcare Service was in 
attendance to present the report. She explained the background 
to the creation of childcare places on the Lowfield Green. She 
noted that from the development a request was made for an 
early years yield, generating a contribution of 104k towards 



creating 16 new early years places within the local vicinity and 
the request to the setting up a new Early Years and Childcare 
Capital Panel to commission the new early years and childcare 
places. She explained the Childcare Sufficiency Assessment 
that had been undertaken. 
 
In response to questions from the Executive Member she 
confirmed that: 

 Childcare providers would be required to make a formal 
application. She noted the requirements needed as part of 
the process.  

 80% occupancy at childcare settings was classed as full 
occupancy. 

 The £6.5k per place was a sufficient amount per place for 
providers and there would be more information when 
applications had been received. 

 The procurement framework and process would be 
undertaken by the council and through the council’s 
procurement team with support from the legal and finance 
teams.  

 The types of places needed would depend on the age of 
children who moved into the area.  

 
The Executive Member welcomed the proposal and updates on 
progress made by the Early Years and Childcare Capital Panel. 
He then; 
 
Resolved:  

1. Agree to the setting up a new Early Years and 
Childcare Capital Panel to commission new early 
years and childcare places. 
 

2. To receive a further report to consider the panel’s 
recommendations and give formal approval to the 
successful bids for Lowfield Green.  

 
Reason: In order to create new early years and childcare 

places to meet parental demand that will arise from 
a new sustainable development on Lowfield Green. 

 
 
 
 

Cllr I Cuthbertson, Executive Member 
[The meeting started at 10.00 am and finished at 10.14 am]. 
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